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Conservation Commission 
Meeting Minutes of May 22, 2013 

Ashfield Town Hall 
 
Present: Phil Lussier (PL)  
 Will Thayer (WT) 
 Dave Fessenden (DF) 
 Janet Clark, Guest (JC) 
 Emily Stockman, Guest (ES) 
 John LaBelle, Guest (JL) 
 Nick Hopkins, Guest (NH) 
 Brittany Martin, Scribe (BM)  
 
Absent:  Lester Garvin, Chair (LG) 
 Brian Clark (BC)  

 
The meeting is called to order at 7:35pm. 

 
1. Board reviews the May 8, 2013 minutes.  DF moves to accept the amended minutes, WT 

seconds and all vote in favor.   
 

2. Board discusses an RDA for Laura Quinn on Buckland Road.  John LaBelle owns just 
shy of 8 acres of the land that Laura Quinn would like to build on.  Emily Stockman is a 
wetlands scientist who has determined that the DEP overlay doesn’t show any wetlands 
on the property or nearby properties.  There is an intermittent stream off the property 
which comes out into standing water and another coming from the power lines at the top 
of the hill which flows towards the property and dissipates.  ES performed delineation on 
the channel to Buckland Road and determined that the area is jurisdictional.  Laura is 
interested in building a fairly small single family home and driveway on the property.  The 
building envelope isn’t very large, about 80’x80’, which is in a buffer zone.  Board is 
scheduled to have a site visit on May 29, 2013 at 4:30.   

 
3. Board signs off on Louis Pagano’s RDA. 

 
4. Board signs off on Mary Quigley’s RDA. 

 
5. Board welcomes Nick Hopkins from massDOT to the meeting.  NH discusses the land 

south of Sears Road and 112.  He states that his maintenance crew went up to clear out 
a culvert that runs under Sears Road and did some auxiliary damage to the stream bank.  
Mr. Landers, whose property this affected, complained to massDOT.  NH states that 
either his crew or Mr. Landers tried to fill the area back in, however street sweepings 
were used in the process.  He further states that it’s not bad to use street sweepings for 
certain applications, but you cannot use them in wetlands or on residential properties.  
massDOT would like to remove the sweepings from the area because they are 
considered solid waste; containing of salt, cigarette butts and sand.  NH states there is 
two things massDOT would like to do: 

 
a. Remove the sweepings from the area immediately, possibly early next week 

using a backhoe or similar equipment, and dispose of them properly.  There 
would be basic erosion control, something like a sediment fence, so that nothing 
is discharged into the brook. 

b. Restore the area to the Conservation Commission’s satisfaction.  PL states that 
the Board cannot give an OK to move forward and that there will need to be an 
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Emergency Certification or Enforcement Order.  Board will talk about next steps 
at their first site visit.  PL will email Mark Stinson regarding an Enforcement 
Order.   

 
6. Board discusses Vernal Pools.  PL states that Sally Rice is the woman he heard from 

who asked to view his property to determine if there were any vernal pools on his land.  
When he spoke with her, she stated that she didn’t find any vernal pools on his land, but 
there was still quite a bit of snow on the ground.  Pat Sorrentino is the person who trained 
Sally to make these visits and certify vernal pools; PL will call Pat to see if she has 
trained anyone else. 

 
7. Board discusses Emerald Ash.  WT went to the Emerald Ash meeting on May 8, 2013.  

The Emerald Ash Borer (EAB) was first found in Michigan in 2002, and it was later found 
that some areas may have been infested since 1997.  The EAB moved to Berkshire 
County in 2012 probably by way of infested wood.  It is predicted that the EAB will wipe 
out all of our Northern White Ash down to 2” diameter trees.  There are now certification 
requirements for processing and transporting wood.  It is said that Ash makes up 4% of 
the forest in Massachusetts.  JC states that we need to help more homeowners learn 
what it looks like and who to report the sighting to. 

 
8. WT will give LG the signed RDA’s and let him know to advertise Emily Stockman’s 

hearing. 
 

9. Board discusses Louis Pagano.  PL went to Louis Pagano’s site and walked the property 
with him.  PL looked at the work that had been done post-storm and determined that it 
looks fine and that everything is growing back in.  Louis Pagano is good to go on the 
Certificate of Compliance.  If any of the other Board members would like to make a site 
visit they are welcome to.   

 
10. WT motions to adjourn the meeting, DF seconds and all vote in favor. 

 
Meeting adjourns at 8:43pm. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Brittany Martin, Scribe 
 

Documents and Exhibits 

1. (#1) Map of John LaBelle’s property on Buckland Road provided by Emily Stockman 
2. (#5) Photo of area to be treated and restored and Locus Map from massDOT  






